



# Ilford Athletic Club

## Committee Meeting Minutes at Cricklefields 20th June 2017

Item	Notes	Action
1.	<b>In Attendance:</b> Nicola Hopkinson. Dianne Crisp, Gary Floate, Billy Green. Robin Davis. Wes Clarke.	
2.	<b>Apologies:</b> Andy Catton, Satha Alaganandasundaram, Not in attendance. Wayne Hick. Ernie Forsyth.	
3.	<b>Previous Minutes</b> - 16th May 2017 minutes date of Christmas celebration altered to the 8th December 2017, then signed as a correct version.	
4.	<b>Coaching</b> – Simeon hasn't got a dbs check yet and it seems several people from the group are coaching but are not qualified. AC to speak to Simeon. (Carry forward.)  Simeon's group has requested some medicine balls approx 10, a jump board and some hurdles Committee agreed to buy the medicine balls and a jump board. GF Awaiting DBS ? Carry forward.  Vision should provide hurdles.  Neil Johnson has expressed an interest in a throwing coaching course.	ACTION AC  ACTION GF  ACTION AC
5.	<b>Membership and Subscription</b>  Couple of athletes who ran in the Southern League haven't paid subs this needs to be rectified forthwith.	ACTION GF/NH
6.	<b>New Members</b>  Niahh Isabelle Donovan, Asharni Blake, Calum Johnstone, Destiny Adani, Dillon Ramdane  All the above are minors in Neil's Johnstone group.  Pauline Tester has rejoined and Cliff Warren is 2nd claim.	
6.1	<b>Leavers</b>  Euan Johnstone has resigned and Robin McNelis has indicated he is running as unattached.	

Item	Notes	Action
7.	<p><b>Track &amp; Field</b></p> <p>Southern League many congratulations to GF for the excellent turnout and result last Saturday 17th June.</p> <p>GF has messaged the ladies for the next league to get as many to turn out as possible please. Mile end is next.</p> <p>Colchester will need a coach GF is asking around for prices. Avon seem competitive. So GF to book.</p> <p>Essex Track relays have 5 teams entered by GF.</p> <p>Also GF would like to run club championships this year. Along the same format as last year.</p> <p>GF mentioned that if IAC wanted to have a home fixture next year in the Southern League, Alan James from Woodford said they would help us.</p>	<p>ACTION GF</p> <p>ACTION GF</p> <p>ACTION GF /WH</p> <p>ACTION GF</p>
8	<p><b>Road &amp; Cross Country</b></p> <p>We wish to use a formula to resurrect the summer /winter trophy. SA to ask NC for his excel sheet. Email from SA, I have received Neil's 2011 &amp; Rob's 2015 point system from Neil but struggling to work out the easier point system. Has anyone got any ideas &amp; suggestions please? Carry forward.</p> <p><b>6 Stage Relays:</b> GF will investigate entries and bring details back to committee.</p> <p><b>Essex League XC:</b> dates are</p> <p>28th October, 25th Nov, 16th Dec, 13th Jan 10 feb venues TBC. The young athletes in WH/GF group wish to do these. N Crisp did offer to survey current members at the AGM as to which winter races they would prefer. Does the committee want him to do this?</p>	<p>ACTION SA</p>
9	<p><b>Race Organisation:</b></p> <p>RD circulated a list of all the jobs that have been covered for race day.</p> <p>NH needs to print some blank entry forms for the day and organise a float. PINS?</p> <p>DC/NC to take large water container on the night.</p> <p>RD will organise Marshalls on the day.</p>	<p>ACTION NH</p> <p>ACTION DC</p> <p>ACTION RD</p>
10	<p><b>Media &amp; Publicity</b></p> <p>Bill thinks its going well but finds it a bit frustrating that the Ilford Recorder edit the reports so much to what he circulates to members.</p> <p>Some email addresses need adding to the press report list.</p>	<p>ACTION NH/ BG</p>
11	<p><b>Chigwell Row Portacabin</b></p> <p>Nothing to report</p>	

Item	Notes	Action
12	<p><b>Social</b></p> <p>RD wants an all inclusive 'presidents do' but not want a formal affair. He suggested the date of <b>8th December</b> for the IAC Christmas celebration and that the evening incorporates a presidents celebration. Venue TBC.</p> <p>BG to add to press reports to circulate to the members</p> <p>Sharon Honey to be asked if she wants to be social secretary. (Carry Forward)</p>	<p><b>ACTION RD — Presidents Social</b></p> <p><b>ACTION BG</b></p> <p><b>ACTION AC</b></p>
13	<p><b>Finance Report – as submitted by WC.</b></p> <p>WC circulated his report. We had a lot of subs in for May. Money has come in from VMLM. Bequeathed amount from Alec Tiffen suggestions of trophies, carry forward for discussion at next meeting.</p> <p>Thank you.</p>	<p><b>ACTION ALL</b></p>
14	<p><b>Correspondence</b></p> <p>none</p>	
15	<p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>AC to write a letter to member regarding transferring an IAC Club marathon place. AC has actioned and the matter is closed. Apologies received.</p> <p>Rachel Halpin will be the Child protection officer. AC to confirm please. (Carry Forward)</p>	<p><b>ACTION AC</b></p>
	<p><b>Date of next meeting</b></p> <p><b>Next Meeting Tuesday 18th July 2017</b></p> <p><b>@ 8pm @ Cricklefields</b></p>	